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  Letter dated 3 June 2025 from the Permanent Representative of 

the Russian Federation to the United Nations addressed to the 

Secretary-General, the President of the General Assembly and the 

President of the Security Council 
 

 

 I have the honour to transmit herewith a statement by the Investigative 

Committee of the Russian Federation dated 1 June 2025 regarding the explosions of 

the bridges in the Bryansk and Kursk Oblasts of the Russian Federation (see annex).  

 I would be grateful if the present letter and its annex could be circulated as a 

document of the General Assembly, under agenda items 32 (a) and 110, and of the 

Security Council. 

 

 

(Signed) Vassily Nebenzia 
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  Annex to the letter dated 3 June 2025 from the Permanent 

Representative of the Russian Federation to the United Nations 

addressed to the Secretary-General, the President of the 

General Assembly and the President of the Security Council 
 

 

[Original: Russian] 

 

1 June 2025 

 

  Upon instructions from the Chair of the Investigative Committee 

of Russia, criminal cases related to the incidents in Bryansk and 

Kursk Oblasts have been referred to the Main Investigative 

Department of the Committee. 
 

 

 Svetlana Petrenko, official representative of the Investigative Committee of 

Russia: 

 On 31 May 2025 at 10.50 p.m., a road bridge collapsed on the railway line 

between Vygonichi and Pilshino in Bryansk Oblast. Debris from the bridge fell onto 

a passenger train passing underneath it. The incident resulted in injuries and fatalities.  

 On 1 June 2025 at about 3 a.m., a moving train fell from a damaged bridge onto 

a road in Zheleznogorsk District of Kursk Oblast. The driver and two of his assistants 

were injured in the incident. 

 Criminal cases related to these incidents have been assigned by the Chair of the 

Investigative Committee of Russia to investigators from the Main Investigative 

Department of the Committee. 

 Personnel of the Investigative Committee of Russia are currently conducting 

urgent investigations at the scenes of the incidents with the aim of establishing all the 

circumstances. 

 


